
WorldView	Team	Meeting	Changes

	 Our	 11th	 Annual	 Team	Meeting	 back	 in	 June	 was	 a	
delightful	and	blessed	time	with	71	people	in	attendance.	

	 The	 decision	 had	 been	 made	 to	 go	 to	 a	 bi-annual	
Team	Meeting	 schedule	 and	we	 look	 forward	 to	 seeing	
many	of	you	again	in	June	2024.	

	 On	 the	 alternating	 years,	 we	 will	 be	 hosting	 a	 staff	
retreat.	 We	 believe	 this	 will	 be	 a	 big	 help	 and	
encouragement	 to	 our	WorldView	 family	 and	will	 serve	
as	a	time	to	focus	on	what	we	are	doing	as	a	ministry	and	
how	we	can	continue	to	grow	and	have	greater	impact	in	
the	work	of	Bible	translation.


WorldView	Institute	(India)

	 The	 2022-23	 school	 year	 is	 in	 full	 swing	 with	 five	
students	 this	 year.	 Our	 program	was	 recently	 evaluated	
by	 an	 Indian	 accrediting	 association	 and	 they	 gave	 us	
high	marks.	We	 are	making	 a	 few	 adjustments	 and	will	
likely	earn	full	accreditation	along	with	the	master’s	level	
classes	already	on	the	campus.	Please	pray	 for	 James	&	
Toree	 and	 their	 three	 children	 that	 are	 all	 back	 here	 in	
the	states	in	college.


Asang	Khongso	Project	(Myanmar)

	 The	final	draft	has	been	submitted.	We	have	decided	
to	 add	 one	 additional	 checking	 process	 which	 is	 being	
done	now.	We	hope	to	go	print	in	the	coming	months.			 

	 Please	pray	for	Rama	and	his	family.	He	was	taken	in	
to	military	headquarters	for	questioning	a	few	days	ago.	
Fortunately,	 they	 returned	 all	 his	 identification	
documents	and	let	him	go	home	without	further	trouble.


Madi	Project	(Uganda)

	 Back	in	the	summer,	Anders	Swanson	and	Sam	Moss	
conducted	 a	 week	 long	 pastors	 conference	 which	 was	
well	 attended	 and	 was	 a	 great	 blessing	 to	 all	 who	
attended.	 The	 Madi	 team	 is	 diligently	 moving	 forward	
and	we	are	very	excited	about	the	progress.


Runyankore	Project	(Uganda)

	 Please	 pray	 for	 the	 family	 of	 one	 of	 our	 translators,	
Pastor	Eliab.	After	serving	with	us	for	more	than	15	years,	
he	 passed	 away	 a	 few	 days	 ago	 and	 his	 funeral	 was	
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yesterday.	His	 diligent,	 faithful	 and	 consistent	 labor	will	
be	remembered	for	many	years	to	come.	

	 We	know	there	were	many	days	in	the	last	few	years	
that	 he	 persevered	with	 the	work	 in	 spite	 of	 the	many	
health	 problems	 he	 was	 having.	 The	 impact	 and	 the	
resulting	fruit	of	his	labors	will	never	be	known	until	we	
are	all	together	with	him	and	with	the	Lord	in	Heaven.	

	 He	had	a	kind	and	gentle	spirit	and	the	Lord	used	him	
not	 only	 in	 Bible	 translation,	 but	 also	 as	 a	 pastor	 and	
Christian	school	administrator.	He	will	be	greatly	missed.	


Persia	Project	(Armenia)

	 Nathan	&	Alicia	arrived	in	Armenia	at	the	end	of	June	
and	are	settled	into	a	home.	They	are	still	battling	some	
sickness	as	they	adjust	to	a	new	location,	new	foods	&	a	
whole	 new	 set	 of	 germs.	 Food	 allergies	 have	 made	 it	
difficult	to	find	acceptable	items	at	local	markets.

	 Language	 studies	 have	 already	 begun.	 Pray	 for	 the	
Lord	to	help	them.


Family	News

	 We	 are	 in	 the	 middle	 of	 preaching	 9	 mission	
conferences	 in	 9	 weeks.	 We	 have	 had	 some	 great	
meetings	 and	 we	 are	 now	 headed	 to	 the	 next	 one	 in	
New	Hampshire.	Pray	for	traveling	safety.	

	 Thank	you	for	your	faithful	support	&	prayers	to	make	
our	ministry	possible.	We	are	deeply	grateful	to	you.


Stopped	in	Nazareth,	PA	at	the	Martin	Guitar

Factory	for	a	quick	repair	on	my	Martin	D-16.	


The	guitar	was	very	happy	to	see	it’s	birthplace.	:)
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